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Department of Health
and Social Security

xander Fleming House
Elephant and Castle
London SEI1 6BY

RELEAS

Telephone 01-407 5522

18 June 1981

REAPPOINTMENT OF AREA HEALTH AUTHORITY CHAIRMEN

Patrick Jenkin, Secretary of State for Social Services, today (Thursday)
announced the reappointment of the 90 Chairmen of Area Health Authorities in
England*. The Chairmen were appointed from 1 August 1979 to 31 July 1981 and
their reappointments are effective from 1 August this year until the Area
Health Authorities are replaced by the new District Health Authorities next year.
The Secretary of State has said that he is grateful that all Chairmen have
agreed to remain in post during this transitional period whilst the Area

Authorities prepare to hand over to their successor authorities.

It is expected that, in most if not all cases, District Health Authorities
will be established on 1 April 1982. The names of District Health Authority

Chairmen will be announced at a later date.

District Health Authority Chairmen will receive the same level of
honorarium (currently £6,693 pa) as AHA Chairmen but whilst in shadow form
(ie until 31 March 1982) the District Chairmen-designate will be remunerated
at only two-thirds of the full annual rate (ie equivalent to £4,460 pa). Any

existing Area Chairman who is subsequently appointed as a District Chairman

will not receive any additional honorarium for his "shadow' duties.

The extra expenditure arising from a higher number of new authorities at
district level will come from health authorities' management costs. These are
to be reduced by 10% as a proportion of NHS resources by the end of 1984/85 as
a result of the Government's policies for streamlining the structure of the NHS,
including the elimination of the Area tier; these savings will be devoted

directly to services for patients.

*Note to Editors:

These reappointments are subject to the enactment of new regulations which will
alter the date to which health authority chairmen are appointed. At present,
these always run from 1 August to the end of July in a subsequent year.




























